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g:::'EDear Sir/Madam, ;

It has come to the notice of the UGC that some Universities are hiring the services of the
~ Supervisors who do not happen to be the regular teachers of the Universities or its affiliated

' . PG Colleges/Institutes awarding the M.Phil/Ph.D. degree. This practice is in violation of UGC

0

Z (Minimum standards and procedure for award of M.Phil/Ph.D. Degree) Regulations, 2009.

L
& The following clarification is, therefore, issued in this regard:

“Universities shall allocate the supervisor from amongst the regular faculty
members in a department or its affiliated PG Colleges/institutes depending on the
number of students per faculty member, the available specialization among the
faculty supervisors and the research interest of the student. It is further clarified
that any Ph.D./M.Phil degree awarded by a University under the supetrvision of a
supervisor who is not a faculty member of the University or its affiliated PG
Colleges/Institutes would be in violation of UGC (Minimum standards and
procedure for award of M. Ph_:}/Ph.D-.) Regulations, 2009.”

This may also be brought to the notice of the Colleges/Research Institutions affiliated to your
University. Any violation of the Regulation of the UGC will be viewed very seriously by the

-3 UGC. T
D?)% Bk Pt il L 15N
=t —W*—Vﬂtﬁk‘iﬁﬁ’r‘é@ﬁs, b '
" Oé o
“‘*—6 = 5
€-
R
Z o
B 5
o %
The Vice-Chancellor
Punjab Technical University
Jalandhar-Kapurthala Highway
Near Pushpa Guijral Science City
Kapurthala-1446-1 g}\
Punjab. - C A cg/\\r" g
s Lacer w'
\ \(‘«\. RN QA \'X\b\\
wd

DJ‘VCPJ’G Al CuD

Wéb}@f




MBBS, MS (Brtho), DSM, FALS, FASM, FAFSM, FFIMS, FAMS

b—

favafemmaa STEm S
University Grants Commission
(v darae R e, TR qER)

TEGTANE JHT 0T, 75 Rwdi-110002
Bohadur Shah Zafar Morg, New Delhi-110002

o
Pt D, Jaspal &. Plandlh Ph. 011-23239337, 23236288,

Socrstary Fax : 011-23238858, email : jssandhu.ugec@nicin

IKPrR T/ es —

2/73p

757

—

D.0O.No.F.10-6/2011(PS) Misc. 4" September, 2015

Dear SirfMadain,

It has come to the notice of University Grants Commission that some of the
Universities are circumventing the provisions of UGC (Minimum Standards and
Procedure for Award of M.Phil./Ph.D.) Regulations, 2009 by utilising the services of
Adjunct Faculty as Supervisors. It is reiterated for the information of the Universities
that only regular faculty (not Adjunct Faculty) can be appointed as Research
Supervisors. This has already been iterated in the earlier letter of even number dated
et July, 2015. .
In case of any aberration by the University, it will be proceeded against as per the
UGC Act, 1956 and the name of the University will be put in the defauiters list on the
UGC website.
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